
 

 

June 8, 2023 

Huerfano County  
Board of County Commissioners 
Carl Young, County Administrator   
401 Main Street, Suite #201 
Walsenburg, CO  81089 
 
 
Dear Board and Mr. Young, 
 
Walsenburg City Council has directed me to propose a closed negotiating session with County officials in 
an attempt to resolve the impasse with the Intergovernmental Agreement for law enforcement services.  
We are proposing that a team comprised of Mayor Gary Vezzani, Council person Veronica Maes, and City 
Administrator Gaye Davis meet with a similar team representing the county that might be comprised of 
the Sheriff, County Administrator and a County Commissioner.  The City is requesting that this session 
not be open to the public or press in an effort to encourage open dialogue and negotiations.  
 
The City would be open to hosting this initial meeting in the conference room at City Hall.  Work 
constraints pose some scheduling challenges for our team.  We Have included several opportunities for a 
meeting for your consideration.  Our availability would be after 3:00pm on the following dates June 22, 
23, 28, 30 or July 10-14th. 
 
We request a response to this letter as to how you wish to proceed at the County's earliest convenience.  

Respectfully,  

 

C. Gaye Davis 
City Administrator 


